
Board of Elections Ballot Dropbox Recordings 
Updated: February 28, 2024 

Background 
House Bill 4581 was signed into law on January 6, 2023, by Governor Mike DeWine. The bill includes changes to Ohio 
election law including the provision that dropbox recordings are public record. The first election this requirement will be 
in effect for is the May 2, 2023 Special Election.  

Common Questions 
Find below the answers to common questions.  

How can I download the ballot dropbox recordings? 
Click here and select the recording for the day, the download should start immediately.  

When will ballot dropbox recordings be uploaded? 
A video should be uploaded by 3:00 PM each day which includes the recording of the previous calendar day. 

What other election changes occurred with HB 458 
Click here for a summary of those changes  

Am I registered to vote? 
Click here to check your voter registration. 

How do I update my voter registration? 
Click here to update your voter registration online. 

How do I vote early in-person or by mail? 
Click here to learn more about voting early in-person at the Board of Elections or through the mail. 

Where is my polling location? 
Click here to find your Election Day polling location.  
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https://files.bcohio.gov/s/YLcdsWPPnG4Fkfz
https://elections.bcohio.gov/News_Releases/2023/Notice%20to%20Voters%20-%20Election%20Changes.pdf
https://elections.bcohio.gov/am_i_registered/index.php
https://olvr.ohiosos.gov/
https://elections.bcohio.gov/how_do_i_vote_early/index.php
https://elections.bcohio.gov/where_do_i_vote/index.php
https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/legislation/134/hb458/documents
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